
2010 started with a big freeze and snowfall. Then with the arrival of spring, April was exceptionally 

warm which allowed an early budburst. 

Then during May, the temperatures went back down along with regular rain. Flowering took place as 

usual end of May beginning of June.  

July and August were beautiful. Mid-July, temperatures reached a peak during the day but were 

often followed by showers at night that cooled down the vegetation. The crop was very healthy and 

the maturity was fairly late.  

In September the temperatures dropped, the nights were cooler which allowed slow maturation of 

the grapes. Harvest started on September 25th. 


